
 

 

SAFEPATH MEETING 
February 10, 2022 

Zoom 
 

Attendees: Mary Ann Driscoll, Tom Maher, Dick Spaulding, Emilie Spaulding, Philip 
Marcus, Nancy Borden, David Borden, Jane Finn, Pat Wilson, Terri Goulter, Nancy Vailas 
 
Mary Ann Driscoll called the meeting to order at 3:36 PM.  
 
Emilie made a motion to accept the January 13 Minutes. Philip seconded the motion. All 
approved.  
 
Todd is working on the estimate from Rye Beach. He is also working on confirmation of 
what if any areas are wetlands behind the chain link fence. Even if they are officially 
designated as wetlands, the area is wet and receives run off from the road. 
 
Tom is working with DPW to determine what projects the Town can handle, for example 
moving utility poles and fire hydrant. They need the estimate from Rye Beach to 
understand the costs involved to be able to allot funds in the DPW budget for the elements 
of the project that the Town agrees to complete.   
 
It was agreed that the first draft of the survey was too long, repetitive, and confusing. The 
suggestions were:  
• rewrite the introduction for a better explanation of the project 
• combine all sections into one and then have a better explanation in the comments section 
• the first page has to sell the project and the desire to complete the survey 
 
Action items: 
• Philip and John will work with Donna (Ironwood) to redesign the survey 
• Mary Ann will rewrite the introduction and Philip will edit 
• Nancy and Pat will work on a postcard to be sent to all residents re survey 
 
Distribution: 
• A link to the survey will be posted on the Safepath page of the Town website 
• A paper version could be available at Town Hall and the Library 
• Philip will write an email and Mary Ann will attach the final survey and forward to 

committee members to share with friends and neighbors 
• There will be a flyer announcing the survey at the post office, Town Hall and Library 
• Several members offered to drop off surveys to residents homes on request 
• It was undecided whether signs will be posted in several yards  
• Residents will have access to the survey results on the News and Announcements page 

and the Safepath page on the Town website.  
 
Our next meeting will be March 10th at 3:30 PM on Zoom. 
 
Jane made a motion to adjourn. Philip seconded. The meeting was adjourned at 4:45 PM.  
 
Respectively submitted, 
Jane Finn 


